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Recommendation to respectfully request City Attorney to draft a proposed ordinance requiring future
foodservice concessions contractors at Long Beach Airport and Convention Center to rehire for an
initial trial period of the workers employed by their predecessor contractor, and to present this
ordinance to the City Council within 6 weeks.

The current workforce at the City's Airport and Convention Center has valuable knowledge about
these operations and their clientele.

Turnover in contractors should not automatically lead to displacement of their workforces, as such
displacement could impose serious additional costs on programs to add the jobless and
underinsured.

Any new management of these operations should provide these workers a fair chance to prove
themselves on the job. The California Labor Code already provides for worker retention when
janitorial contractors change hands, and we should extend such a policy to Airport and Convention
Center foodservice workers.

Many other localities including Los Angeles, Oakland, and Washington DC have successfully
implemented worker retention requirements for new contractors for many years.

There is no fiscal impact.

Approve recommendation.
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